Stone County Library
Regular Board Meeting
September 21st, 2023
1:00 pm


The regular monthly meeting of the Stone County Library Board was called to order by Board President George Scott.  Present were John Powers, Angie Evans, Sandy Haynes and Library Director Rebecca Lewis.  No members of the public were present.

Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Powers moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Seconded by Ms. Evans.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report.

Ms. Lewis reported that ending cash was $331,361.97.  There were no unexpected or major expenses.  Motion by Mr Powers to approve the treasurer’s report.  Seconded by Ms. Haynes.  All approved.  Motion passed.

Friends of the Library Report.

The Friends will be having a table at the upcoming Fair on the Square in Galena.
Their next meeting will be Oct. 5th at 3 pm at Galena.

Library Directors Report

Circulation is going well.
The Library will have an information table at the Fair on the Square with face painting.  
There is a new tablecloth for events.
October 13th, all branches will be closed for the installation of a new computer server.  Galena will be weeding and doing inventory also on the 13th.  Cin will be at Blue Eye helping with computer upgrade there.
All branchs will be doing cookie decorating in October.
The Senior Fair in Crane will be Oct 4th in the community building.  The Library will be supplying lunch for the organizations that will have booths.
Blue Eye Council was asked if they would have any interest in selling the building.  At this time, the answer is no.  They did decide to raise the rent to $7600 per year. There was a motion by Ms. Evans to approve the Library paying the increase.  Seconded by Mr. Powers.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Other Business.

Discussion was had on QSEHRA.  Mr. Powers had pulled some numbers together about cost.  Discussion comparing Qsehra and Ichra.
The motion was made by Ms. Haynes to fund Qsehra at $3600 each for the 6 full time employees and revisit it in a year for further discussion.  Seconded by Ms. Evans.  All approved.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Audit report all looks good.  Mr. Powers moved to approve and seconded by Ms. Evans. All approved.  Motion passed.

New cleaners are working out well.

Staff holiday party will be held 1st Sat in November.  Mr. Powers moved to do holiday meal baskets for the staff.  Seconded by Ms. Evans. All approved.  Motion carried.

Ms. Evans moved for adjournment, seconded by Mr. Powers. Motion carried.


Submitted by Sandy Haynes




